UCUI

April 1, 2013

Minutes

Present: Julie Borkin, Seong Cho, Scott Crabill, Julie Dermidoff, Irene Fox, Claudia Grobbel, Cindy Hermsen, Robert Jarski, Amanda Nichols-Hess, Carolyn O'Mahony, Steve Shablin, Kana Taku, Steve Wright

Guests: Eddie Cheng, Jennifer Law-Sullivan

The meeting was called to order at 2:01p.m. by Mr. Crabill. The minutes of the March 25 meeting of the Committee were approved without changes, after a motion to do so by Mr. Cho that was seconded by Ms. Nichols-Hess.

A discussion of the School of Health Sciences' Wellness, Health Promotion, and Injury Prevention Program (WHP) Review, conducted by Ms. Nichols-Hess and Ms. Taku, was taken up next. This program is relatively new, having begun in 2002, with five core domains and eight focus areas. According to the assessment of Ms. Nichols-Hess and Ms. Taku, the program report was well-done, detailed, and with good assessment data. The program was accredited by the National Wellness Institute in 2009, and this accreditation is good for a number of years. Particular issues of concern to UCUI that were extensively discussed are 

(a) Faculty support,

(b) Growth of student enrollment and the number of students majoring in the program, and

(c) Student advising, with a possible simplification of course tracks and concomitant simplification of advising procedures.

UCUI is seeking assessment data for 2009-2012, and is also awaiting additional program information, but at this stage UCUI judges WHP to be a very good program. 

The Committee turned next to a continuing discussion of the recently proposed changes in the Mid Semester Evaluation (MSE) process. Professor Eddie Cheng, chair of the Academic Standing and Honors Committee (ASH) joined this discussion as a guest of UCUI. Mr. Cheng informed UCUI that ASH is more or less supportive of these changes, but shares with UCUI several concerns; these include

(a) Data collection and its use,

(b) User-friendliness of the on-line support modules for the MSE, 

(c) Effectiveness of the evaluation process, with particular concerns about getting students to pay attention to their MSE reports, 

(d) Faculty participation and cooperation with the new proposals and early notifications of student progress, and

(e) Frequency of MSE notifications and the resultant compatibility with course-work requirements and assessments.

Professor Jennifer Law-Sullivan, chair of the Department of Modern Languages and Literature (MLL), also a guest of the Committee, then joined a continuing discussion of some concerns which arose from the UCUI Program Review of MLL. These involved issues with the language laboratory, availability of space for use by MLL, and the use of part-time instructors in MLL. Ms. Law-Sullivan said that there was a critical need for up-grades and improvements in equipment for the language laboratory, and also a critical need for more space for use by MLL. She also discussed with the Committee the use of the large number of part-time instructors in MLL, and how the lack of an adequate number of full-time faculty to support and supervise the programs in MLL made this necessary.  Ms. Law-Sullivan concluded her discussion with the Committee with a plea for UCUI's assistance in reducing the caps on class size in MLL; the current caps are far too high. The Committee was very receptive to this request, as well as the other pressing issues which Ms. Law-Sullivan raised in her discussion with the Committee.

As a point of information, Mr. Crabill said that UCUI is awaiting input from the Graduate Council on UCUI's continuing discussion of the proposed revisions to OU's credit-hour definition.

After some discussion of items on good and welfare, Mr. Crabill adjourned the meeting at 3:33 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Steve Wright
